
NAME 
ADDRESS 
 
DATE 
NAME 

We are writing to inform you about the presence of noxious weeds on your property located in 
Teton County, Idaho at ADDRESS (parcel No). It is imperative to address the issue of noxious 
weeds promptly to prevent their spread and comply with Idaho state law. 
 
According to Idaho Code Section 22-2407, landowners are required to control and manage 
noxious weeds on their property. Failure to do so may result in enforcement actions by Teton 
County Weed Department. We understand that dealing with noxious weeds can be challenging, 
but it is crucial for the preservation of native vegetation, agricultural productivity, and overall 
environmental health. 
 
To ensure compliance with state regulations and prevent the further spread of noxious weeds, 
we strongly urge you to take immediate action to treat and manage the infestation on your 
property. Depending on the specific types of noxious weeds present, treatment methods may 
include mechanical removal, herbicide application, or other control measures recommended by 
qualified professionals. 
 
We understand that managing noxious weeds can be an arduous ongoing process, and we are 
here to support you in your efforts. If you require assistance or guidance on effective control 
strategies, please do not hesitate to reach out to us or consult with local weed management 
professionals. By proactively addressing the issue of noxious weeds on your property, you will 
not only fulfill your legal obligations, but also contribute to the preservation of Idaho’s natural 
resources and the well-being of your community. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. We appreciate your cooperation in safeguarding 
our environment and ensuring the health and vitality of Teton County.  
 
Please contact me regarding your plan for treatment by DATE so I can assist you without any 
further enforcement action being necessary.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Cameron Hieronymus 
Teton County Weeds Superintendent 
chieronymus@tetoncountyidaho.gov 
208.821.0984 
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